Teacher Preparation Committee
Meeting Minutes for March 19, 2012
[bookmark: _GoBack]
THESE MINUTES HAVE NOT YET BEEN APPROVED

In attendance: Susan Zwiep, Jin-Lee Kim, Jared Stallones, Henry O’Lawrence, Lynn Mahoney, Huong Tran Nguyen, Carol Lord, Susan Leonard Giesen, Lisa Isbell, Karen Hakim-Butt, Kathryn Chew, Eileen Bosch, Cynthia Hutten-Eagle

Meeting called to order at 1:05

1. Approval of minutes 
2. Changes in university enrollment
A new enrollment policy was requested by chancellor's office to declare CSULB an impacted campus as of Fall 2013. Impacted enrollment has long been used to balance the demand for programs with limited budgets.

In Fall 2012, there were approximately 77,000 applicants for 8,000 places.  Due to our current enrollment policies we deny students who are better prepared than those we admit.  We admit local students at CSU minimum guidelines.  Those admitted from outside our area come in at more competitive GPA and SAT scores.
Once declared impacted, our nonlocal students will compete with our local students on a more equal basis.  We were also admitting students into programs like Engineering, Business, Biology, Chemistry and pre nursing with very limited preparation in math and science.   

Major preparedness will now determine admission for transfer students - a suite of coursework completed.  Depending on the major, students may need to have a required min GPA as well (not just passing).

For incoming freshman the eligibility index (GPA, SAT) will be raised for admittance.  Diversity remains a concern.  There will remain a holistic review process to allow an alternate means of demonstrating eligibility for local students.  The goal is for 200 students to be admitted through this holistic process..

Long Beach learning community beginning at long beach city college so freshmen can start at the community college with the goal of entering CSULB.  

The new website with all this information will be up to date and available by the middle of the summer.  Dr. Mahoney offered to return to the committee in the fall and review the website information.


3. NCATE update
	Review will be in 2014. A spring visit is expected but we have been given not date as of yet.  Different than in previous years, we have submitted our paperwork already so that there is time for any issues to be brought to our attention and provide us time to fix any issues.   We have also not received feedback on our paperwork yet although it is expected soon.  During the first week of April, Dean Marquita Grenot-Scheyer will meet with Susan Gomez Zwiep to discuss the possible role of the Teacher Preparation committee in the NCATE review process.

4. Ed Specialist Program 
	The Ed Specialist Program continues to serve students as it phases out the old Level 1 & 2 Credential program.  Currently there are very few "level 1" students remaining in the program as the conversion has gone well.  However, there has been some difficulty with students in the induction program due to the limited school districts that have been cleared by the state.  Districts need to apply to the California Teacher Credentialing Commission to have an induction program and many of our local district partners are currently involved in this process.
	The previous Level II credential included 15 units that aligned with the Master's Program.  With the elimination of the Level II program, class sizes in the Master's program will be affected. The Master's program will be revised by the Fall 2014 semester.
	The School Psychology program is changing their name to remain current with other similar programs and their professional organization.  The new program will be called the Education Specialist in School Psychology.  While the two programs will remain unique, there is some concern that students may find the two program names confusing.

5. The academic senate has a specific meeting time for the Teacher Preparation Committee.  That is the 3rd Wednesday of every month, 12:15-1:15 p.m. in AS-125. It was decided that the committee will meet at this time from now on.  Our next meeting is April 18th.  It has not yet been determined if there will be a May meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 10:40
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